White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


April 9, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, April 9, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, 3 representatives from Enbridge, Mike Johnson, Joe Martucci, and Doug Reichley, and Raymond Price representing Marathon.  There were also several residents of the township attending the meeting (See attached list).  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2012 Budget Hearing.  Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2012  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  CD #84744 will come up for renewal on May 15th.  We will make the decision regarding that renewal at our May meeting.  We discussed checking other banks to see if we can get a better interest rate.  

Ben Frantz, the baseball commissioner from the DCAA took the floor.  He asked if they could use the fields Monday through Thursday starting April 10 and running through July 1st.  He agreed to get us a schedule as soon as one was available.  His request was approved.

Michael Feldman came and stated his concerns about the condition his lawn has been left by the excavating work Randy Clear has been doing on his property.  Mr. Marshall said he would contact them both and try to come to a resolution.

We received a quote from C More Green for the maintenance on the Athletic fields.  (See attached.)  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to approve these recommendations.  Motion Carried.

Trustee Graf made a motion to have Gary Cosgray put out the new trash bins.  He would also put new boards where necessary and paint the south pavilion.  Motion carried.
The township residents addressed their concerns to the representatives of Enbridge.   There were some suggestions by the Township residents.  Some of which were to request removal of old pipes, request in the contract a contact phone number be provided in case a resident has questions or concerns, specify reasonable working hours that do not violate the terms of the White Oak Township Zoning Ordinance which allows construction from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Friday and 7 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Saturdays.  The residents were concerned about the condition of their properties after completion of the project, because this is income property for the farmers.

The board discussed the contract with Enbridge for the pipeline easement on the property owned by the Township.  Supervisor Marshall suggested that the price for the temporary work space would cover only work done on 2012.  If, for any reason they need to access the property, they will pay the Township the fee of $1,696.50 per year.  Enbridge will also have to agree to return said property back to its original condition.  
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.

Meeting adjourned at 9:11 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

These minutes have not yet been approved by the White Oak Township Board.
